Sent: 24 May 2024 16:57 To: planningcomments < planningcomments@stalbans.gov.uk > **Subject:** 5/2022/0599. Dear Sir I object to TARMAC wanting to build on the High Street of Colney Heath St Albans. Traffic will constantly be at a standstill. Noise levels will be too high. One road in & out of the village will be gridlocked constantly. Even of building commences, how will the children at the School manage to concentrate? We do not have doctors or a dentist & only have a small shop for basic necessities. Between the hours of 8.30am when parents dropping kids off to school & then 3pm to collect road is gridlocked already. The High Street road will not cope with the extra additional traffic. Yours sincerely Wendy Gardner Admirals Close Colney Heath, St Albans

From: wendy gardner <>